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Congratulations to Victoria 

Berrington and her partner, 

Blake, on the birth of  

‘Elliott’ 

16.05.18 

8llb 5oz 

Elliott came into school for 

a visit and lots of cuddles 

before he was even a week 

old!  

Friday 15th June (next Friday!) 

TOMBOLA DONATION DAY       

FOQS would be very grateful for 

donations of toiletries and sweets for the 

tombola on the evening of the          

Treasure Hunt.                                    

150 Houses 

The planning application for new houses on 

Barkby Road has been refused by 

Charnwood Borough Council. 



Sports Day 

 

Thursday 21st June 

 

Many of our school family have again 

been affected by cancer this year. 

Our very own Race for Life is on the 

morning of our Sports Day. 

 

We are very grateful to Holly 

Battisson who is again helping to 

arrange all the events on the day. 

 

The afternoon will be an opportunity 

for all children to take part in a more 

traditional event and for their families 

to come and  support them.  

 

It would be great if children could 

wear the colour pink in some form or 

other for the Race for Life. 

 

Time details to follow as parents are 

warmly invited to attend both events. 

School Term  Dates 2018-19 

AUTUMN TERM 

August Bank Holiday Monday 27th August 2018 

School Opens: Tuesday 28th August 2018 

School Closes for Half Term Thursday 11th October 2018 

Teacher Training Day Friday 12th October 2018 

HALF TERM Monday 15th– Friday 19th October 2018 

School Opens Monday 22nd October 2018 

School Closes Thursday 20th December  2018 

 

SPRING TERM 

Teacher Training Day Monday 7th January 2019 

School Opens Tuesday 8th January 2019 

School Closes  Friday 15th February 2019 

HALF TERM Monday 18th– Friday 22nd February 2019 

School Opens Monday 25th February 2019 

School Closes  Friday 12th April 2019 

 

SPRING TERM 

School Opens Monday 29th April 2019 

May Day Holiday Monday 6th May 2019 

School Closes  Friday 24th May 2019 

HALF TERM Monday 27th– Friday 31st May 2019 

School Opens Monday 3rd June 2019 

School Closes  Friday 12th July 2019 

The Great 

Queniborough Show 

Saturday 29th Sept 

SUNFLOWERS 

Don’t forget to grow some      

sunflowers ready for the Great 

Queniborough Show on                                   

Saturday 29th September. 

We also have other produce    

categories to display the items 

you have grown. 



SMARTPHONES 

Children in Year 6 have been 

bringing Smartphones into 

school which are stored in the 

teacher’s desk during the day. 

Please note that children will not be allowed to bring 

smartphones onto the school site from next term. 

SPORTS KIT 

Many thanks to Wilson Windows who have 

sponsored our new sports kit. 

We understand there has been a complaint from an 

ambulance crew attending an emergency in the 

village. The ambulance was unable to gain access to 

The Ringway due to poor parking by some of our 

parents. Please could we again ask our parents to 

park safely and respect local residents.            

Thank you.  

STONEWALL CHAMPIONS 

Our school is now a 

member of Stonewall’s 

School Champions 

programme to tackle 

homophobic, biphobic and 

transphobic bullying and 

celebrate difference. 

Mrs Robinson                                     

Mrs Imelda Robinson has announced she will be 

retiring at the end of the summer term after 

working as a member of our support staff for      

24 years. 

BRASS ‘CONTINUERS’ 

Our Year 5 & 6 brass band will be performing in the 

Leavers’ Service at St. Mary’s Church on Thursday 

12th July at 9.30am. 

Classes Next Year 

We have appointed a new full time teacher called 

Mrs Helen Metcalfe to start in the Autumn Term. 

Mrs Pippa Potts is reducing her hours to two days 

per week and Mrs Alisha Durrant is returning from 

maternity leave on a part-time basis. Mrs Caroline 

Worby will teach full time to cover Miss Helen 

Wright’s maternity leave. 

Miss Helen Blythe 6 

Mrs. Tracey Sharpe 5 

Mrs. Helen Metcalfe 4 

Mrs Pippa Potts / Mrs Alisha Durrant 3 

Miss Katie Farrar/Miss Lindsay Jones 2 

Mrs Caroline Worby 1 

Mrs. Helen Frances FS 

GOLDEN BOOK 

Children come into ‘Time to Worship’ during the week 

singing the hymn on screen and this is part of our 

assembly. They are frequently praised by visitors to 

our school, for the way they conduct themselves during 

this time.  Unfortunately, when children come into our 

Golden Book assembly their singing is frequently 

‘drowned out’ by parents talking at the back of the hall. 

Please could we politely request that as soon as children 

start coming in, parents are quiet and join us in singing 

the hymn on screen. Thank you. 



FORTNITE 

 
We are aware that several of our children 

are accessing an online game called 

FORTNITE. We have seen a change in the 

behaviour of one or two children since 

playing this game. 

Please familiarise yourselves with the 

content and dangers of this game to assess 

the suitability and appropriateness for 

primary aged children. 
 

For more help and advice visit: 
https://parentzone.org.uk/article/fortnite-everything-you-need-know-about-online-game 

https://parentzone.org.uk/article/fortnite-everything-you-need-know-about-online-game

